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	Subject: Summary List of Actions 


	Report to:
Police and Crime Committee 



	Report of: 
Executive Director of Secretariat

	Date: 9 July 2015


	This report will be considered in public



1.
Summary 

1.1 This report sets out for noting actions arising from previous meetings of the Committee.
2.
Recommendation
2.1 That the Committee notes the outstanding and completed actions arising from previous meetings of the Committee, as listed in the report.
Meeting of 11 June 2015
	Minute item
	Subject and action required
	Status
	Action by



	5.
	Preventing Extremism

During the discussion, Len Duvall AM requested that the Devolution Working Group (DWG) be made aware of the ongoing discussion between MOPAC and the Home Office about a co-commissioning pilot for Prevent projects in London from the 2016/17 financial year.
Continued...


	Completed.  Letter sent to the Chair of the DWG on 23 June 2015.
	Chair


Meeting of 21 May 2015
	Minute item
	Subject and action required
	Status
	Action by



	5.
	Question and Answer Session with the Mayor’s Office for Policing and Crime (MOPAC) and the Metropolitan Police Service (MPS)
During the course of the discussion, the Deputy Mayor for Policing and Crime undertook to:
· Ensure that the most up to date crime information is made available on the London Datastore as soon as possible; and

· Provide the Committee with an update regarding implementation of agreed actions since the March 2015 DARA report on crime recording, and details of what MOPAC are doing to speed up the implementation of those actions.

The MPS also undertook to provide the Committee with:

· Details of the screening process that was in place for dealing with the complaints received by the MPS relating to electoral fraud in Tower Hamlets, and information as to how complaints were prioritised and at what level they were dealt with (i. at Borough level or higher);

· Further information about the views of the Crown Prosecution Service when consulted by the MPS about the above complaints and, if possible, a copy of the correspondence from Judge Mawrey to the MPS, as mentioned by the Commissioner at the meeting;

· Confirmation as to when Police Misconduct hearings will begin to be heard in public, and information about how the new system will work and how hearings will be publicised; and 

Continued...

· Detailed information about the number/percentage of agency staff employed within the MPS and the roles they are carrying out, including the number of ex-detectives being re-employed as consultants and the areas in which they are working. 
	In progress

In progress


	MOPAC

MPS




Meeting of 19 May 2015
	Minute item
	Subject and action required
	Status
	Action by



	8.
	Action Taken by the Chair under Delegated Authority - approval of Committee reports:
Child Sexual Exploitation

Online Crime
	In progress for receiving responses to the report.  

In progress for receiving responses to the report.  


	July 2015
July 2015


Meeting of 26 March 2015

	Minute item
	Subject and action required
	Status
	Action by



	5.
	Question and Answer Session with the Mayor's Office for Policing and Crime and the Metropolitan Police Service
During the discussion, Lord Carlile CBE QC agreed to share the work programme of the London Policing Ethics Panel, which would be produced after the general election.

During the discussion, the Deputy Commissioner undertook to provide:

· The number of officers who are working on Operation Fairbank; and

· Data relating to homicide, serious youth violence and knife crime from January 2014.
	In progress

Completed.  See Appendix 1.
	Lord Carlile CBE QC

MPS


Meeting of 26 February 2015

	Minute item
	Subject and action required
	Status
	Action by



	5.
	Question and Answer Session with the Mayor’s Office for Policing and Crime and the Metropolitan Police Service

During the course of the discussion, the Chair requested the Deputy Mayor for Policing and Crime and the Assistant Commissioner to provide the data, which underpinned the various tables in the MPS’s report Neighbourhood Policing Review 2014 – Phase 1 and MOPAC’s report Review of the Transition to the Local Policing Model.  She stated that officers would liaise with the MPS and MOPAC about the data and obtaining some of the tables in a clearer format.

During the course of the discussion, the Assistant Commissioner, MPS undertook to:

· Confirm the current level of abstractions in Neighbourhood Teams and the MPS target for abstractions in the future;

· Confirm where within the MPS police officer posts in Local Neighbourhood Teams were rebrigaded/ redeployed from as a result of the restructuring of the Local Policing Model;   

· Write to Jennette Arnold OBE AM to confirm the correct establishment figure for territorial policing for the London Borough of Waltham Forest under the current organisational structural changes;

· Provide details of the supervisory ratio of Detective Sergeants to Police Constables in the Neighbourhood Teams; 

· Provide the data behind the assertions contained on page 21, paragraph 3 of the MPS’s report, Neighbourhood Policing Review 2014 – Phase 1, concerning the improved performance in the investigation of neighbourhood crime and more information about how performance is measured;

· Improve the signage and branding at public contact points and at those contact points make it clear that the public can request a meeting in a private place;

· Provide clarification in relation to the letter, dated 18 February 2015, from Assistant Commissioner Patricia Gallan QPM concerning the MPS’s role in relation to working in partnership with London boroughs and organisers of peaceful protests regarding traffic management plans; and

· Confirm where responsibility lay in relation to traffic management and stewarding of events such as Remembrance Day parades.


	In progress

In Progress


	MPS/ MOPAC

MPS




Meeting of 8 January 2015 
	Minute item
	Subject and action required
	Status
	Action by



	5.
	Youth Reoffending and Resettlement

During the discussion Lisa Harvey-Messina undertook to provide the Committee with some general information about reoffending rates and a breakdown of reoffending rates at borough level.


	In progress


	Head of London Business Area, Youth Justice Board


	7.
	The Diversity of the Met's Frontline
The Committee approved its report: The Diversity of the Met’s Frontline.
	In progress for receiving responses to the report.  
	MOPAC and MPS



Meeting of 18 December 2014 
	Minute item
	Subject and action required
	Status
	Action by



	5.
	Question and Answer Session with the Mayor's Office for Policing and Crime and the Metropolitan Police Service: Part A - Mental Health and Policing
The Deputy Commissiner invited the Committee on a visit to see the new CommandPoint system once it was in operation.


	In progress

	MPS




Complaints about the Mayor’s Office for Policing and Crime and the Deputy Mayor for Policing and Crime (DMPC)
	Minute item
	Subject and action required
	Status
	Action by


	Deadline, if applicable 

	5.
	Complaints about the Mayor's Office for Policing and Crime and

the Deputy Mayor for Policing and 

Crime (DMPC)
	
	
	

	
	The Committee agreed, inter alia, to delegate to the Monitoring Officer all of the powers and functions conferred on it by the Elected Local Policing Bodies (Complaints and Misconduct) Regulations, with the exception of the functions set out at Part 4 of the Regulations which may not be delegated; and guidance on the handling of complaints which requires the Monitoring Officer to report, on a regular basis, the summary details (such as can be reported in public), on the exercise of any and all of these functions to the Committee for monitoring purposes.

	No disclosures to report for the period 
17 June 2015 to 25 June 2015. 

	Monitoring Officer
	n/a

	6.
	Transparency Procedure
	
	
	

	
	The Committee agreed Members disclose to the Executive Director of Secretariat or his nominated representative (within 28 days of the contact) details of any significant contact with the MPS and/or MOPAC which they consider to be relevant to the work of the Committee; and such disclosures be reported to the next meeting of the Committee.

	No disclosures to report for the period 
17 June 2015 to 25 June 2015.

	Executive Director of Secretariat
	n/a
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Appendices to this report:  

Appendix 1 - Letter from the Deputy Commissioner, MPS, regarding the meeting of the Committee held on 26 March 2015.
	Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985 

List of Background Papers: None


	Contact Officer:
	Joanna Brown and Teresa Young, Senior Committee Officers 

	Telephone:
	020 7983 6559

	E-mail:
	joanna.brown@london.gov.uk; and teresa.young@london.gov.uk


City Hall, The Queen’s Walk, London SE1 2AA

Enquiries: 020 7983 4100 minicom: 020 7983 4458 www.london.gov.uk
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